CCG Board Meeting Minutes 1-04-2012 taken by Barb Hilty
Attendees:  Dan Storey, Dan Cease, Darrell Robinett (Asotin Health Dist.), Ronda Welling, Jerry Hendrickson, Janet Danley (WWCC Clarkston Campus Director), John Freeman, Jenn Beller, Frances LeBret, Barb Hilty.

Agenda items were identified in an overhead presentation as outlined in board meeting notification email to board members.

1.  Last board meeting minutes were approved; Jerry Hendrickson made the motion, Dan Storey seconded it.

2. Treasurer report made by Dan Cease; $419.28 checking balance, $198 in savings.
3. Grant Items were shown in detail, Schurman’s accounted for $847, expenditures on list totaled $4716 with a balance of $284.

4. Business plan included rentals to the list of expenditures, total is $6450 but it could be higher.  We will be paying for water this year. The balance at year end would be $12.
5. Membership:  Currently we have 5 memberships that have paid.
6. Board approved putting the name along with the bed number on this year’s boxes.

7. Website status; Jenn (webmaster) has been out of town.  She will be setting up a meeting soon to discuss changes, ideas.  The website is free; Weebly… www.clarkstongarden.com.

8. New site schedule; obtain use by 1-8-2012, insurance obtained for site by 1-8-12.  Target planting of boxes 2-22-2012.  (26) 8ft boxes built, (5) 4ft and (20) 10 ft.

9. New Plot plan:  (2) rock columns will be at front gate, garden sign to is located in raised stone bed containing flowers (Dave Felkins).  Fair street frontage will contain flowering trees and grass.  (4) Trees will be moved shortly.  English Ivy will be planted along the West side of the chain link fence unless it is determined that it is considered a noxious weed.  There will be 90 lbs. of water pressure at the meter with a one inch line. There will be auto sprinklers added to the landscape this time to keep grass green and trees healthy.  Power is to be added to the greenhouse and tool shed.  The greenhouse will have misters and faucet inside.  A 12 by 16 ft. concrete pad will be poured to accommodate composting and above ground bins.

10.  Old Site Schedule; moving will start 1-9-2012, some piping removal will start Friday.  On Monday the 9th, the brown shed will be delivered to the First Methodist Church on Highland and 13th ST.  The other shed and greenhouse will be moved to our new site.  We will stack the beds out of the way so that the bed soil can be piled ready for trucking.  A bobcat will help with this.  We will be receiving help from the corrections folks to help with their community service projects.  A 16 yard dump truck will be available from Albright & Sons.  We also have compost being trucked to new site from WSU next week.  When boxes are moved, lumber wrap will be used and stapled to the bottom for better protection of the wood and grasses.  The old soils and compost will be mixed at the new site.  The chain link fence will be dismantled and moved once we get the surplus bill from the city.  We only need to level off area and fill holes, not reseed so the city said.   The site will be vacated by April 1st, 2012.
11. New Site Plan approved.

12. Site Use Agreement; 2nd draft was reviewed and incorporated comments from the Vice President of WWCC.  The area changed in size; 140ft by 200ft.  It will be signed by Dan Cease (CEO) and Steve Van Ausdle (WWCC President).  Jerry Hendrickson made motion, Dan Storey seconded and agreement was approved by the board.  It will be signed and forwarded to WWCC on the 5th.
13. By-Law Update Review; submittals to the State of Washington on addendums to the articles of incorporation, official officers, and amendment to section 4 and 5 of the articles of incorporation.  Those state approved submittals were enough to finalize the IRS to give us the 501 (c) 3 exempt status and 170 charity giving us the charity action donation activity to obtain non tax income.  Dan Cease said the SOW and IRS would not recognize our articles of incorporation as written and signed by us for they viewed them as by-laws, operating instructions.  So, during the year, he will be revising them, revising the officer’s job descriptions and year end IRS and SOW submittal info.  The IRS is free, while the SOW requires $40; submittals will be made before March 1st.   The by-laws will be presented when revised to our board, approved, and they will be updated as required for they will be our operating procedures.

14. Proposed Board Changes; divide the Secretary and Treasurer positions; add WWCC representative as a Trustee (a voting board member).  Jerry Hendrickson made the motion, Dan Storey seconded, and board approved changes.
15. Promoting Garden, public workshops; looking for a person to lead activity to coordinate, supervise activity. (Vicky Boubel was asked to lead activity)
Ideas; KLEW, newspaper, radio announcements to promote garden and activity

Master Gardener classes in Feb. 
Darrell Robinett representative from the Asotin Co. Health Dist. to help from their health program, 

Methodist Church- alliance with possible combining meetings, location (board consensus to move out on it)

Asotin Co. Fair- booth, enter scarecrow contest

Brochure- creates & distribute

Home and Garden booth

Looking for a person to coordinate all of this kind of activities, get dates, and gather information.  Jerry Hendrickson and Jenn Beller will work together to make a list for all to view at next board meeting; Feb 8th.

Janet Danley will research a possibility of having WWCC club to design a color brochure for printing.  Pictures are currently available.

16.  Old Business – none

17. New Business- 

a.  Moving helpers
b. Going to try to have speakers come to the garden monthly meetings to make them more interesting now that we have taken care of legal business.
c. Front end loader urgently needed, (Dan Cease working this issue)
d. Post hole digger urgently needed, a rental (Dan Cease working this issue)
e.  Electrician urgently needed (Dan Cease will be working this issue.  A mast and meter box is required.  Anyone knowing of a donation would be greatly appreciated.)
f. Pipe ditcher urgently needed, a rental (Dan Cease working this issue)

g. WWCC is really looking forward to the agreement and working with the garden to a wonderful relationship that will bring rewards to many students and citizens of the community.

h. Chain link fence is 6 ft. tall with three barb wire strands on top.  It was suggested to alter the top, remove the barb wire and add a strand of foil ribbon only.

Respectfully submitted by Bard Hilty
